

Annunciation, St. Monica/St. Elizabeth, St. Columbkille Catholic Churches

213 E 5th Street, Frankfort, KS-66427

Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 pm Sunday 9:30 am

Daily Mass: Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri - 8 am

Parish office: 213 E 5th Street, Frankfort, KS-66427

Office Hours: Mon—Fri (8:30 am - 12:30 pm)

Phone: 785-292-4462

E-mail: annparfrankfort@bluevalley.net

Web: www.annunciationfrankfort.org

Office Manager: Marilyn Hazen

Pastor: Father Anthony Chendumalli

Phone: 785-844-2575

E-mail: anthonychendumalli@gmail.com

Mass Intentions

Tue (June 23)	+William & +Ethel Martin
Wed (June 24)	+Roy & +Rachel Seematter
Thu (June 25)	No am Mass
Fri (June 26)	Sp. Intention Jerry Keating family
Sat (June 27)	Annunciation - 4 pm - Liv/Dec'd Hazen family Blaine- 6pm - The family of Leo McCormick Jr

PARISH HALL CONSTRUCTION LOAN BALANCE WITH THE ARCHDIOCESE: \$39.532.00 REMINDER—

This loan is a 5 year loan at 4% interest. Interest is required to be paid each month. Pledges and donations are still being accepted. If you do not know your pledge amount please contact Marilyn. Thank you for your support!

Archdiocesan 50th Anniversary Celebration

Due to the current pandemic the 50th wedding celebration that is celebrated by Archbishop Naumann has been re-scheduled to August 23rd at Nativity Parish , Leawood, KS at 2:00 pm. If you & your spouse are celebrating your 50th this year & would like to attend the celebration, please call the Parish Office to sign up.

Sacraments

Baptism: Contact Fr. Anthony to schedule a Baptismal preparation class

Marriage: Arrangements need to be made at least

six months prior to the wedding date

Anointing: Contact office for an appointment or for

emergency instructions

Confessions: Before weekend Liturgies and any time by

appointment

For the Sacrament of Reconciliation please contact

Fr. Anthony

PARISH COUNCIL NOTES – We are looking for 1 woman and 1 man from the Parish to volunteer to serve a 3 year term beginning July 2020 on the Parish Council. If interested contact Fr. Anthony, Chris McDonald or Marilyn.

NOTICE ALL PARISHIONERS— Anyone who wishes to take communion home to family members please contact Fr. Anthony.

HAPPY FATHER'S DAY

"God our Father, We give thanks and praise for fathers young and old. We pray for young fathers newly embracing their vocation; May they find courage and perseverance to balance work, family, and faith in joy and sacrifice. We pray for our own Fathers around the world whose children are lost and suffering; May they know that the God of compassion walks with them in their sorrow. We pray for men who are not fathers but still mentor and guide us with fatherly love and advice. We remember fathers, grandfathers, great grandfathers who are no longer with us but who live forever in our memory and nourish us with their love. Amen"

ST. MONICA/ST. ELIZABETH NOTES— We are looking for someone to clean the church hall. If interested contact Fr. Anthony or Rachael Bishop.

Next week, we will take up the <u>Peter's Pence Collection</u>, which provides Pope Francis with the funds to carry out his charitable works around the world. The proceeds benefit our brothers and sisters on the margins of society, including victims of war, oppression, and disasters. Please be generous.

NOTICE ALL PARISHIONERS Annunciation Parish will again be having a Garage Sale during the Fabulous Finds on 99 sales September 25th & 26th. Donations will be greatly appreciated. We will begin accepting donations the month of September. More details to come in the future. (Of course this is subject to change due to the recent pandemic)

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE DURING THE PANDEMIC

Beginning the Weekend of June 13/June 14 WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE IS Saturdays 4:00 pm Frankfort
6:00 pm Blaine
Sundays 8:00 am Blue Rapids
9:30 am Frankfort

NOTICE: Musicians/Cantors Needed

Please, if you have any desire to lead singing as a Cantor or if you play any musical instrument at all, consider the ministry of music for our parish. Simply put, our parish is in need. Please be generous with the gift God has given you. Thank you in advance. If interested please contact Fr. Anthony or the Parish Office.

REMINDER: This is just a reminder to bring your mask with you when you come to mass and wear it.

ST. MONICA/ST. ELIZABETH PARISH COUNCIL NOTES We thank Mike Minihan and Jan Bergkamp who have graciously volunteered to serve on the Parish Council.

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY NOTES

Please! We would like to include all families in the new pictorial directory. Take your own picture of your family and submit it to the Parish Office to be included in the new directory. There is still time to do this. Thank You.

MINISTRY FOR PARENTS WHO HAVE LOST A CHILD

PROJECT CHRYSALIS is a ministry offering hope through Sacred Scripture and community to parents/grandparents who have lost a child or grandchild. While this ministry is not a bereavement group, our mission is to offer support and hope through scripture in a time of transformation. Our next meeting is on Tuesday June 30 from 7:00-8:15 p.m. in the St. Mark Room at Church of the Ascension, 9500 W. 127th St. in Overland Park. Fr. Scott Wallisch is our guest speaker. For more information, contact Ken Billinger at 913-634-4210 or email kbillinger@archkck.org. The group is open to parents who have lost a child or grandparents who have lost a grandchild. Please note that this meeting is subject to postponement pending any changes to the Johnson County reopening plan.

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM ONLINE SYMPOSIUM

Religious Freedom Week takes place from June 22-29 each year. The USCCB has chosen the theme "For the Good of All." Religious freedom is both an American value and an important part of Catholic teaching on human dignity. When we promote religious freedom, we promote the common good and thus strengthen the life of our nation. The Social Justice & Pro-Life Offices are sponsoring a Catholic Symposium for Religious Freedom on Monday, June 22nd, 7-8:30 pm titled, "Religious Freedom in the Time of COVID." This is an online event and requires registration to receive the link. Registration is free and can be done at www.archkck.org/ReligiousFreedom.

FAITH, FUN AND FRIENDS.

CAMP TEKAKWITHA IS OPEN; SIGN UP AT ARCHKCK.ORG.

Kids need fresh air, friendly smiles, fun activities and to talk about the big ideas in their heart, mind and soul. That is Camp Tekakwitha!! We are operating in correspondence with social distance guidelines, CDC and ACA guidelines.

<u>CHRIST'S PEACE HOUSE OF PRAYER –</u> Please join us from July 17, 2020 at 5:30pm through July 19 at 4:30pm for a special "poustinia" weekend. We will start the weekend off with a teaching about what a poustinia is and how to enter into it though the words of Catherine de Hueck Doherty. Saturday will be a "poustinia" day of prayer and fasting alone. The group will come together on Sunday for Mass and to share the fruit of their experience and what they will take back with them into the world. Cabins/Courtyard Rooms: \$170 or Guest Rooms: \$100. To attend, send an email to: info@christspeace.com or call 913.773.8255.

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER

BEHOLD, I MAKE ALL THINGS NEW!... Has all of that "togetherness" from weeks of unplanned stay-at-home orders exposed some rough edges in your relationship? Have you discovered that your communication skills aren't as good as you thought they were? Are the two of you adrift in the uncertainty of the future? Be not afraid, for our Lord has promised to make all things new! Join us on the next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend, July 31st - August 2nd, at the Savior Pastoral Center in Kansas City, Kansas. The weekend is a perfect way to renew your love and commitment to each other and to learn the tools that will carry you forward to live more intimately and responsibly together, no matter the circumstances of the life. For more information, or to apply for a weekend, visit www.wwme4youandme.org, or call/email Tony & Barb Zimmerman at 816-741-4066, tonybarbz@prodigy.net